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AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO
                                 WESTERN NEW YORK AREA LOCAL #183

                         REGULAR MEETING MINUTES for March 12, 2015  
     The meeting was called to order at 7:41 PM by President Lori Ennis. 
     The Pledge of Allegiance to our Flag was given and a moment of silence was observed in respect for the Men and Women who had fallen in service to our Country. 
                       ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS AND TRUSTEES PRESENT
                              PRESIDENT


LORI ENNIS


      VICE-PRESIDENT                      COLLEEN GIORDANO


      TREASURER


MICHELLE KWOKA


      SECRETARY


BRIAN LEWIS



UNION TRUSTEE

BOB SCHUK
UNION TRUSTEE

KATHY KERN

UNION TRUSTEE

ANDY SCOFIELD

     Three Trustee positions are vacant. The local wants to fill those positions because the Trustees are needed to look after financial matters.

                                  NEW AND CONTINUING BUSINESS
     It is becoming apparent that the State Organization is interfering with our mergers because they don’t want to lose offices. We should be able to get assistance from the National Secretary-Treasurer’s office because Union policy is to encourage small locals to merge in order to create stronger, more effective locals.

     There have been issues with pay for PSEs that were converted to PTF. Adjustments are pending. There were some delays in holiday pap for NTFTS. Mary Tarzia has been contacted about this.

     In order to show support for Contract negotiations, members are encouraged to wear the stickers that support our position on March 26, Sticker Day. This time, our Union is focusing on service to the community and looking to restore the old service standards.

     There will be a Town Hall Conference on March 19th to discuss the negotiations. This will be done throughout the negotiating period.

      Following the PostPlan victory, there will be many small offices that will have Clerk craft employees and will provide an opportunity to increase our membership.

     There will be a mailing to non-members, inviting them to an Open House to learn about the benefits of joining our local. 

     Steward training is scheduled for Tuesday, March 24 at the VFW Post. Bernie Timmerman and Liz Swiggert will be conducting the training.

     We received a merger request from Chautauqua.

     Following the Maintenance settlement, the Local has requested hours, 4852s, and the like in order to find out how much time the maintenance employees are entitled to for work that should have been assigned but wasn’t. Labor charges will be filed if the information isn’t provided. From this point forward, adjustments are to be automatic.

     Vice-President Colleen Giordano discussed the NPC in Washington. Mark Dimonstein spoke about contract negotiations. Some goals include improvements for PSEs and improving service standards. Lori addressed the Conference about issues and asked questions. Colleen said that many of the newer Presidents were asking very basic questions and that probably reflected the high turnover rate in the smaller locals.    
     Lori and Michelle attended the Secretary-Treasurer training and found that we may have to tweak a few of our procedures. A Policy and Procedures Manual will be needed.

      At the May meeting, a representative from AFLAC will promote their insurance products.              

      Sister Michelle Kwoka was the 50-50 Club winner with $26.00 going to COPA. Brother Ed Puchalski was the winner of the $50.00 Home Depot card door prize.         
                                                    ADJOURNMENT

     There being no further business to be conducted, the meeting was adjourned at 9:35 PM. The motion to adjourn was made by Brother Ed Puchalski, seconded by Sister Kathy Kern, and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Brian Lewis
Brian Lewis, Secretary
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